
>>>>>Returning to South Dakota from an Adjacent State<<<<< 

Applies to cattle originating from South Dakota returning from temporary grazing in   
IA, MN, MT, ND, NE, or WY.  

Limited to 180 days out of state.  

If the CVI number of the outgoing permit having the official identification numbers     
already listed is included on the current CVI, official identification numbers do not need 
to be relisted on the returning CVI.  
 

Official Identification 

Registered herd brand is accepted –  
For Brand questions, refer to the SD Brand Board. 605-773-3324 
 

Pre-weaned calves traveling with their dam may travel without official ID.  

Trichomoniasis Requirements apply 

Bulls must have a negative Trich test unless exempt –  
contact the SD AIB board for a Risk Assessment.  

 
 Test results and date must be stated on the CVI.  
 

Cows/heifers must return to their farm/ranch of origin.  

Except when moving directly to a feedlot or approved slaughter facility.  

Required statements on CVI 

“No change of cattle ownership has occurred while in the adjacent state.”  

AND 

“No commingling with other livestock/cattle occurred while in the adjacent state.”  

  

 

Grazing Cattle 

https://sdbrandboard.sd.gov/

